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Circular No. 2013/28                                Dated: 20/08/2013 

Dear Comrades. 
    ANOTHER HOME AWAY FROM HOME 
HYDERABAD GUEST HOUSE INAUGURATED 
 

Our Federation has always been working for the welfare activities of its members.  One of such 

activities is to run Guest Houses for the use of members and their family members.  We had already 

apprised you about purchase of flat at Hyderabad for this purpose. This prestigious property consisting 

of three spacious bed rooms and a dining cum drawing hall is located at 401, TNR Vaisnavi 

Apartments, Lakdi ka Pul, Hyderabad, in the heart of city, near Hyderabad Zonal Office. The renovation 

and furnishing work has been completed now. We are thankful to Office Bearers of our AP Unit for all 

the assistance provided by them in purchasing, getting renovated and furnished it with all the modern 

amenities like AC, TV and geyser etc..  We also place on record the contribution of Com. Sanjeev 

Tamhane in completion of the legal formalities involved in the process.   

The guest house was inaugurated on 16th August, 2013 at the hands of Com. Harshvardhan, 

President of AIBOC.  All office bearers of our Federation were present on the occasion. The occasion 

was also graced by the presence of DGM & ZM-Hyderabad Zone, Sh. R.S. Chouhan and DZM-Sh.  

Karandikar, along with office bearers of our A. P. Unit. Principal office bearers of state unit of AIBOC 

including Com. V.R. Rajagopal Reddy State Secretary, Com. P.V. Singa Reddy,  Com. N. 

Satyanarayana. The event was simple yet significant in the history of our Federation.  The guest house 

is fully ready for occupancy now. The members can utilize the facility for themselves and their family 

members on visiting the city for any purpose like tourism, education of children etc..  

Soon after the inauguration, the working committee meeting of our Federation was held. It was 

unanimously decided to make the facility available to all the members at a charge of Rs. 300/= per 

day, per room. Members desirous of availing this facility can forward their request through their unit 

to:  

The General Secretary,  
Bank of India Officers’ Association, A.P. Unit  
C/o Bank Of India, Zonal Office, P.T.I. Building, A.C. Guards, Hyderabad, A.P. 
Telephone No.: 040-23315481, Fax 040-27619896 
Email id boioaap@gmail.com 

 
        With warm greetings, 
                                  Yours comradely, 

                        
           (HARVINDER SINGH) 

                            GENERAL SECRETARY 
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